
MEMORANDUM 

To:  File Nos. FICC-2024-802; FICC-2024-005; FICC-2024-006; FICC-2024-007; FICC-
2024-009 

From:  Richard Gabbert, Counsel to Commissioner Hester M. Peirce 

Re:  Meeting with Representatives of Depository Trust & Clearing Corporation 

 

On November 4, 2024, Commissioner Hester Peirce and her legal advisor, Richard 
Gabbert, participated in a meeting with the following individuals representing DTCC: 

 Brian Steele; 

 Ann Shuman; 

 Timothy Hulse; 

 Laura Klimpel; 

 Christian Sabella; and 

 Bari Jane Wolfe. 

Participants discussed issues relating to Fixed Income Clearing Corporation’s proposed 
rule changes that would implement the Commission’s treasury clearing requirements adopted 
in Release Number 34-99149. 


